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Dear Parents and Carers  
 

 

!ǿŜǎƻƳŜ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ƛǎ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƘƛǘΦ [ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ .ƻƻƪ CŀƛǊ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ 
purchase from an extensive range of books. I would like to express my thanks to Shellee Young our resource 
manager for organising the book fair and ƭŀǎǘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ǾƛǎƛǘΦ 
 
Hazel Edwards was very well received by approximately 120 parents and children.  Hazel signed her books, 
engaged ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴǘƻ Ƙƻǿ ǎƘŜ ǿǊƻǘŜ ƘŜǊ ōƻƻƪǎΣ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƳǳŎƘ ƭƻǾŜŘ ά{ǘƛŎƪȅōŜŀƪέ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾided some 
insights into story writing for both children and adults. 
 
Thank you also to Jo Foster and the Canteen Committee who supported the evening. 
 
The culmination of Book Week will be a whole school dress up parade on Friday 25 August, 9-9.30 am in the 
hall. Parents welcome. More information next week. 
 



     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to our SRC executives Mali, Lachie, Toby and Cate on their election. One of their first tasks as 
SRC leaders has been to assist Mrs Francis in creating a video about packing up and being responsible for our 
belongings at the end of each play time. This will also involve changing our bells to music. This video will be 
ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ŀǘ CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΣ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ƛƴ {ƻŎƛŀƭ 9Ƴƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ό{9[ύ ŀƴŘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ week 
6. 
 
NAPLAN Reports 
I have been advised that NAPLAN 2017 report envelopes for parents/carers of students will be delivered to our 
school next week. Children in years 3 and 5 will be issued with the report on Thursday 17 August. 
 
Wishing our year 3s a fantastic camping experience at Birrigai.  May the sun shine upon you! 
 

Anne  & Staff  
 

 
 
 
 

LOST PROPERTY     
 

PLEASE check if some of it is yours! 
 

We currently have a large number of lunch boxes, Tupperware, drink bottles, unnamed school jumpers, jackets 
and hats in our lost property. If your child is missing some items of school clothing, non-school clothing, an 
umbrella, a towel, a black shoe, a pair of purple runners, soccer ball, a scooter etc please come in and have a 
look. The lost property is located in the hallway near the front foyer. 
 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ƭƻǎǘ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ǿŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
possessions are clearly marked with their name.  
Remember, writing fades with washing and second hand clothing needs renaming ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΦ 
 
If your child brings home clothing or shoes that are not theirs please return it to school promptly! 
 
 

 
 
 



Is anxiety a concern for you and your child?  
Chapman Primary community have been invited to participate in a free parent session to learn about childhood 
anxiety. The parent session will be conducted at Charles Weston Primary School on Wednesday 13th September 
at 6:00-7:30pm. 
 
This free information session will cover: 
¶ What is childhood anxiety 
¶ What contributes to anxiety 
¶ Common fears and worries 
¶ Supporting your child with fears and worries 
¶ Where to go for further support 

 
Please check the enrolment details in the attached flyer and put the date into your diary if you would like to 
attend. If you would like to chat about this upcoming session please contact Kathy Dawson. 
 

 
 
 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Program  

Woolworths Earn & Learn Program ƛǎ ōŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ  LǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ŦƻǊ 
children, parents, relatives, staff and friends to help our school receive educational resources 
through the program. 
Each year Woolworths runs their Earn & Learn program, which offers shoppers the chance to 
collect stickers, which they put on to an Earn & Learn ǎǘƛŎƪŜǊ ǎƘŜŜǘ ƭƛǎǘƛƴƎ /ƘŀǇƳŀƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅΩǎ 

entry information. One sticker is earned for every $10 spent (excluding alcohol, cigarettes etc).  The sticker 
sheet can then be dropped into a collection box in the front office or at Woolworths, Cooleman Court and in 
return Chapman Primary receives educational resources. This year Woolworths has partnered with Modern 
Teaching Aids ς !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ōƛƎƎŜǎǘ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǊ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƳŜŀƴǎ we can choose resources 
based on our unique needs, across every category possible including, Science, Sports, Mathematics, English 
and Arts and Crafts. 
The Woolworths Earn & Learn program will be running from Wednesday, 26 July until Tuesday, 19 
September, 2017.  

 
 
 
 
Preschool  

The Hatching Chicks have arrived this week! The pre-schoolers are 
excited to watch the eggs move and hatch and are learning how to care 
for the chicks.  
Thank you to the families who have donated books from Harry Hartog, 
your support is greatly appreciated. We now have just over half of the 
books on our wish list so there are still titles available if families would 
like to purchase a book. 
August is here which means we are wearing hats again, so please 
ensure your child brings a broad brimmed hat to preschool every day. 
 

The Preschool Team 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 Kindergarten ð The Garden                                          
9ŀŎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƭǳƴŎƘ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ά.ǳǎƘ 
YƛŘǎΦέ ²Ŝ Ǉǳǘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŀǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŜǊǇǊƻƻŦ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎΣ ǇŀŎƪ ƻǳǊ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪ ǳǇ 
Cooleman Ridge to learn in nature. Students have been enjoying climbing rocks, building 
shelters, observing creatures and playing creatively.  

 
 
 
                                                                   
                                               
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alex Speirs, Allie Rainsford, Priscilla Reyenga, Kristy Woods and Tessa van der Hoek 

  
 
Year 1 ð Jurassic Park  
Our excursion to the Jerrabomberra Wetlands provided engaging firsthand experiences learning about many 
animals and their habitats. We participated in guided investigations to explore the Wetlands environment and 
were able to answer many questions we had.   

   
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://blindenreport.de/wp-content/css/dj-inkers.html&ei=JKpqVOOuMuePmwX3roHoCg&psig=AFQjCNHDbvWDVC9a0ODbAtDaA4amN6nOWA&ust=1416362720478214


 
Upon returning to school, our excursion also inspired many beautiful works of art. 

      
Prue Anderson, Fiona OôHare, Mark Edmunds and Libby Emerson 

 
 
 
Year 2 ð The Magic Beach  

In Wellbeing lessons we have been exploring feelings. This week we looked at how facial expressions can show 
the way someone is feeling. Each student then had a go at drawing and labelling different emotions. Here are 
some examples.  

 
Linking in with our Geography Inquiry, each Thursday students have been completing an artwork inspired by 
different continents around the world. Students have been making worry dolls from South America with Mrs 
Tranter, Blue Willow plates from Asia with Mrs May, Mosque landscapes with Mrs Hodges and African line art 
with Miss Daniel. Here are some pictures of finished artworks.  

 

 
 
 

 

Helen Tranter, Lauren Daniel, Lee Hodges, Michelle May 

 
 
 
 


